
TRMC ANTI-LOCKDOWN 
PROTEST ADVISORY, 
A LETTER FOR US ALL.
Our industry is a strong, enduring and large manufacturer with a long and rich history 
across both Australia and New Zealand. COVID-19 has impacted us all, with many 
challenges that together we have overcome. 

Currently, NSW is facing a significant challenge and we, as an industry and community, 
will support every one of you to get through to the other side safely. Should you need 
advice across government support, whether you are a business owner or an employee or 
contractor, The Real Media Collective, is here to assist you. Do not hesitate to reach out. 

We also ask you all to adhere to your company’s COVID-Safe Plans and the Public Health 
Orders in place. This includes avoiding any illegal Anti-lockdown or other protests where 
spread of the virus can be increased. We have all endured government restrictions over 
the past eighteen months. We have disliked them, and they have impacted our lives and 
the operation of our industry. However, our industry has worked extremely hard to ensure 
it can remain open and operational for onsite work wherever possible, even during the 
strictest of lockdown conditions. Whilst we can all hold our political opinions and beliefs, 
we urge all of industry if they wish to protest, to not do so via public gatherings and 
consider alternative methods to have your opinion heard. For example, you could write a 
letter to your local MP, call a talk-back radio discussion or use social media channels. 

Attending any public protest during these times is not only illegal, with significant fines 
none of us can afford with the current financial challenges, but most critically could 
impact your loved ones, your community and your work colleague’s health and safety. 

Our industry across Australia and New Zealand has risen to the challenge of COVID-19 and 
we can be proud of that achievement, not one significant outbreak has occurred across 
our industry. 

Through industry consultation the Collective has created protocols and processes to 
ensure the ongoing operation of the industry and to keep employees safe. The industry 
and its employees have and continue to step up and implement measures that protect 
workers livelihoods, their health, and that of their co-workers, families and communities 
throughout a one in a hundred-year global emergency.

Let’s all play our part in keeping that statement true, even now with these difficult 
circumstances. Together we can maintain the ‘gold standard’ our industry has set. Comply 
with one rule only – that of looking after each other first and foremost. Follow the COVID-
Safe rules, stay away from illegal gatherings and support each other through these times. 
This is the best way for us all to get out of this as quickly as possible, together we will get 
through this,

Keep well and stay safe,  

Kellie Northwood 
Chief Executive Officer  
The Real Media Collective




